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March 12, 2012 
 
Dear Wantagh Community,  
 
The district has been notified that a student at Wantagh High School has tested positive for the 
coronavirus (COVID-19). Guidance provided by the New York State Department of Health 
(NYSDOH) and the New York State Education Department (NYSED) requires a school to close for 
24 hours while the local department of health investigates. We will be closing all schools across 
the district tomorrow, Friday, March 13, 2020. This includes all before, after school and evening 
activities. The need for additional closures beyond Friday will be determined after consultation 
with the Nassau County Department of Health.  
 
During this closure, all school buildings will be disinfected once again in accordance with 
guidelines from the NYSDOH. We will provide you with additional updates tomorrow afternoon 
and throughout the weekend as necessary. We will get through this together.  
 
Sincerely, 
 
John C. McNamara 
Superintendent of Schools 
 


